
  
 
 
BUFFALO TRAIL PUBLIC SCHOOLS – Trustee Resignation 
NEWS RELEASE – Wednesday, September 4, 2024 
 
 
The Board of Trustees regretfully announces the resignation of Trustee Barry Livingston 
effective August 29, 2024. 
 
Trustee Livingston was elected in October 2017 to represent Ward 2 the Town and Municipal 
District of Provost which includes Provost, Hughenden and Amisk Schools and Highland View 
and Rosewood Colony Schools. 
 
During his time with Buffalo Trail Public Schools Trustee Livingston served on almost every 
Board committee and represented BTPS provincially on both the Alberta School Board 
Association (ASBA) and Public School Board Association of Alberta (PSBAA) as a Board 
representative. Trustee Livingston also served a term as Vice Chair of the Board.  

 
In his letter he stated, “it is with a heavy heart I write this letter of resignation to the Board of 
Trustees” He also said, “this has been one of the best opportunities that I have ever had, and I 
want to thank you all for your friendship and care in this working relationship”.  Due to personal 
reasons Trustee Livingston is taking a step back to restructure his workload. 
 
The Board of Trustees is very grateful to Trustee Livingston for all 
his contributions to the students, staff, and families of BTPS over 
his time with the Division. He will be sadly missed. 
 
At this time the Board will not hold a by-election and Trustee 
Spornitz volunteered to attend Provost School events and Trustee 
Ford volunteered to attend Amisk and Hughenden School events.  
All trustees will provide additional support as needed. 
 
  


